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Planning Commission Meeting Minutes 
January 10, 2017 

 
The regular meeting of the East Lampeter Township Planning Commission was held on Monday January 
10, 2017 at the East Lampeter Township Office 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike Lancaster, PA 17602.  
Chairman Keylor called the meeting to order followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  Other 
Commissioners present were Mr. Siesholtz, Mr. McCuen, Mr. Rutt and Mr. Ranck.  Also present was 
Tara A. Hitchens, Director of Planning/Zoning Officer.   
 
The following persons signed in as being present: 
There was no public present.

Reorganization: 
Nominations for Chairman of the Planning Commission were opened, on a motion by Mr. McCuen and a 
second by Mr. Rutt, John Keylor was nominated as Chairman. Mr. Keylor noted that he is flattered being 
nominated and would also be appreciative if someone else would take over and take charge.  Being that 
there were no other nominations, the nominations were closed on a motion by Mr. Ranck and a second 
by Mr. Rutt, the nominations for Chairman were closed.  
 
Nominations for Vice Chairman of the Planning Commission were opened, on a motion by Mr. McCuen 
and a second by Mr. Ranck, Darrel Siesholtz was nominated as Vice Chairman. There were no other 
nominations for Vice Chairman, thus on a motion by Mr. Rutt and a second by Mr. McCuen, the 
nominations for Vice Chairman were closed.  
 
Nominations for Secretary of the Planning Commission were opened, on a motion by Mr. Siesholtz and a 
second by Mr. Rutt, Dan McCuen was nominated as Secretary. There were no other nominations for 
secretary, thus on a motion by Mr. Ranck and second by Mr. Siesholtz, the nominations for Secretary 
were closed.  
 
A verbal all in favor of the entire slate of nominees was noted.   
 
Minutes:  
The minutes of the December 13, 2016 meeting were approved as written on a motion of Mr. Siesholtz 
and a second by Mr. Rutt with all voting in favor noting that the Hess and Crillis 2 lot subdivisions motion 
paragraph should state “recommended denial of the waivers”. 
 
Old Business:   
None 
 
New Business: 
 
a) 2016 Annual Report 
The annual report was briefly discussed.  Mr. Siesholtz found minor typos that will be corrected. 
Mr. Keylor will stop by the office tomorrow to sign the document. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Rutt and a second by Mr. Siesholtz, the Planning Commission voted in favor of 
sending the annual report to the Board of Supervisors. 
 
Briefing Items: 
a) #2017-01 John L. Beiler Subdivision at 2725 Lincoln Highway East 
Ms. Hitchens briefly discussed the proposed 2 acre subdivision for John Beiler from the Emanuel Beiler 
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farm. 
 
Other Business: 
a) LUAB - December 2016 and January 2017 meetings of LUAB were cancelled due to lack of agenda 
 
Announcements: 
Zoning PMPEI Course three nights in March, please attend if you can. 
 
Forecast Meeting 2017 – January 21, 2017 at 8am at Paul Davis. 
 
May 6th Environmental Advisory Council Workshop. 
 
Adjournment: 
On a motion by Mr. Rutt, a second by Mr. Siesholtz, and a unanimous voice vote, the meeting was 
adjourned. The next Planning Commission meeting will be held on February 14, 2017 at 7:30pm at the 
East Lampeter Township Office 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
Tara A. Hitchens, AICP 
Director of Planning/Zoning Officer 
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EAST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP 

2250 OLD PHILADELPHIA PIKE 
LANCASTER, PENNSYLVANIA  17602 

________________ 

 (717) 393-1567  
FAX (717) 393-4609 

www.eastlampetertownship.org 

 
 
 

 
January 10, 2017 
 
East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors 
2250 Old Philadelphia Pike 
Lancaster, PA 17602 
 
Dear Supervisors: 
 
In accord with the provisions of the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code (Act 247 of 1968, 
reenacted and amended), the East Lampeter Township Planning Commission respectfully submits its 
Annual Report for 2016.  The report outlines the Commission’s activities throughout the year.   
 
The Planning Commission will continue to administer the Township’s subdivision and land 
development ordinance and those other functions delegated to it, in an effort to improve the 
quality of life for East Lampeter Township residents.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
John Keylor 
Chairman 

 

http://www.eastlampetertownship.org/
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SUMMARY 
Section 207 of the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code requires the Planning Commission to keep a full record 
of its business and submit an annual, written report of those activities to the Board of Supervisors, by March 1st of 
the following year. 
 
The East Lampeter Township Planning Commission held ten (10) regular monthly business meetings in 2016.  Due to 
a lack of business, the September and December 2016 meetings were canceled.  The meetings convened on the 
second Tuesday of each month.  These meetings were held in the public meeting room of the East Lampeter 
Township building.  The complete record of the Planning Commission’s regular meeting activity is logged in the 
official written minutes, on file in the Township office and posted on the Township website at 
www.eastlampetertownship.org.   
 
This report was reviewed and approved for its general content by the East Lampeter Township Planning Commission 
on January 10, 2017. 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
For 2016, the Planning Commission had the following active members and their terms as a follows: 

 John Keylor, Chairman (11/19/2020) 
 Darrel Siesholtz, Vice Chairman (11/19/2020) 
 Randall Ranck, Secretary (11/19/2018) 
 Roger Rutt, Member (11/19/2019) 
 Daniel McCuen, Member (11/19/2017) 

 
SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT 
The East Lampeter Township Planning Commission reviewed and made recommendations on three (3) waivers of 
land development requests received in 2016.   
 
The Planning Commission reviewed and made recommendations on fourteen (14) subdivision and land development 
plans. 
 
In addition, the Planning Commission considered one (1) revised conditional use and one (1) new conditional use 
request, two (2) sketch or informal plans.   
 
Please find attached a spreadsheet outlining this information further. 
 
2016 ACCOMPLISHMENTS 
The Planning Commission moved forward with sending their review of the Conestoga Valley Regional Comprehensive 
Plan in 2015 to Lancaster County Planning Commission and neighboring municipalities for review with no comments 
received.    Members reviewed the draft zoning ordinance prior to adoption and recommended adoption of such 
ordinance with the knowledge that a technical amendment would be considered in the near future.   
The Planning Commission began the process of reviewing the East Lampeter Township Subdivision and Land 
Development Ordinance.    
 
2017 PROJECTIONS 
The Planning Commission will continue reviewing and making recommendations in regards to updating the East 
Lampeter Township Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance.   

http://www.eastlampetertownship.org/







